Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, April 6, 2015
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, April 6, 2015 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Charlie Davis, Attorney Gill Frazier
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Public Hearings
7:01 pm

Manager Earp provided a line item review of the proposed Fire Department budget for the Council and general public in attendance.  The total budget request was $403,752.  Manager Earp then stated that all necessary advertisements have been completed.  

7:05 pm 

The Mayor opened the public hearing. Tom Boney of the Alamance News requested a repeat of the final budget numbers stated. No other members of the public chose to speak and the Mayor closed the public hearing.

Consent Agenda

7:07 pm
The Council reviewed:

· Minutes from the March 16, 2015 Council Special Called Meeting
· Budget Amendments 2015-1 and 2015-2

· CD Renewals with Yadkin Bank

· Resolution in Opposition of Senate Bill 369

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.
Tom Boney with the Alamance News then interjected a question to the Council as to the purpose of the land purchase the Town is pursuing on Main St. Manager Earp responded that the land is being purchased with an intent to use it for economic development purposes.

New Business
7:14 pm

The Town Council heard and considered for approval changes to the Town of Haw River Fire Department By-Laws.
Mike Scoggins with the Haw River Fire Department presented the Council with some proposed changes to the HRFD By-Laws. After the By-Laws Committee met, they decided that some revisions needed to be made to clarify matters concerning the safely of the Department’s members when returning from extended periods of absence. Therefore, the proposed changes will allow for members that are on leave from the department for various reasons, including suspension, to attend training sessions in an effort to keep their skills current and their required training hours attainable.
Following brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve the proposed changed to the Town of Haw River Fire Department By-Laws. Motion carried 5-0.

7:17 pm
The Town Council reviewed and considered a request for adjustment to the utility account for Love Afterschool.
Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from Angelina King, owner of Love Afterschool and Daycare at 906 East Main Street, for an adjustment to her utility account due to the high water usage on the February bill. The usage for that time frame was 36,000 gallons resulting in a bill of $578.05. The Town did re-read the meter and the usage was sequential, ruling out a misread, but the new usage was down to 5,000 gallons.
Angelia King then addressed the Council and confirmed that she has had no leak at her facility and that she and her staff is extremely diligent in checking toilets and sinks before locking up at the end of each day. 

Following considerable discussion, Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to treat the 36,000 gallon water bill at Love Afterschool and Daycare as a leak and to adjust the sewer portion of the bill to average while still charging for the full water usage. Motion carried 4-1 with Councilmember Allen dissenting. 

7:25 pm
The Town Council discussed and considered a presentation received March 16, 2015 from Braird Development.

On March 16, 2015, the Council received a presentation by Slates Snider of Braird Development with a project proposal for the remaining vacant old Cone Mill properties on Main Street. This property includes the original Mill that faces the river across from Red Slide Park. Braird Development has proposed to work as a consultant for the Town to attract a craft brewery operation to the property. The Council was provided with a draft consultant contract proposed by Braird Development. 

Following considerable discussion concerning the intricacies of the contract, including but not limited to no guarantee of success, liability issues, and sheer dollars amounts being asked for, Manager Earp asked the Council to please provide him with a list of specific items they have questions on or would like addressed by April 15th. 

Councilmember Allen then made a motion to table the Braird Development Contract discussion until further information can be provided. Motion carried 5-0.

7:45 pm
Manager’s Update

· The 15-16 proposed budget will be presented to Council mid to late May.

· The deed preparation for the purchase of the Riggan property on Main Street is in the works.

· A verbal agreement with Mr. Maltby regarding a temporary constructions easement for his property in order to allow for the completion of the Main Street Sidewalk project has been reached.
· The Red Slide Park handicap accessible ramp will be started on this week.

· A Governors Crime Commission Grant has been awarded to the Police Department for body cameras. The grant is for $15,000 with no match, but a yearly software maintenance fee of approximately $3,000 will be needed. The Council briefly discussed the need for a policy on the use of the body cameras.
· The Police Department just underwent a NC criminal justice training and standards audit of 6 years of records and passed with a 100% efficiency rate.

· Fire Station Captain Keith Beaver has recently experienced a health issue and will be out of work for an extended period of time. 

· Financial Report

· Once the sliplining project plans are approved, the project will go out for bid and work will begin.

· The carpet in Town Hall will be replaced during the month of April.

Open Forum

7:54 pm 

· Sue Tippett of 628 Keck Rd informed the council that she was “forced to take out papers” on her neighbor regarding a dog related issue. She has in turn been sued for contempt of court and will go to court in April.
Announcements

· Councilmember Lovette recently rode around the Town with Captain Harrison on a code enforcement trip. He noted that the amount of progress in the Town over the last few years has been simply amazing.
· Manager Earp announced that burn season ended March 31st and the first brush pickup will be a large endeavor likely taking a week or more to complete.

· Manager Earp publicly thanked Dennis Smith for his recent assistance in correcting phone line issues within Town Hall.
7:58 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




